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Louisiana Tourism Development Commission and Louisiana Tourism Promotion District Board of Directors Joint Meetings

February 23, 2016

Capitol Park Welcome Center

702 River Road

Baton Rouge, LA  70802
In Attendance:

LTPD

Bruce Attinger, LA Restaurant Asso.

Toni Rice, Other Organizations

Marion Fox, LTPA

Harrison Smith, LA Hotel and Motel Asso.

David McLemore, Retail Association

LTDC

Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser

Diane D’Amico, LA Hotel/Motel Asso.

Emily Ziober, At Large

Kristen, McLauren

Alice Scarborough, LA Attractions Asso.

Janice DeLerno, Bed and Breakfast Asso.

Mary Ann Nowlin

Maurice LeBlanc, LA Campground Asso.

Allison Clarke, (Designee) Sec. of State’s Office

Gregory Reggio, Restaurant Asso.

Mark Bernard, Fairs and Festivals Asso.

Ralph Ney, Hotel/Motel Asso.

Alana Cooper, Chairperson

Brandy Evans, At Large

Linda Curtis Sparks, Historic Preservation

Harrison Smith, Chairperson of the LTPD Commission called the meeting to order at 9:05 AM.

A motion by David McLemore was made to adopt the Agenda and seconded by Toni Rice.  All approved and the agenda was adopted.  

A quorum was present for both commissions and a motion from Marion Fox with LTPD was made to accept the minutes from the previous meeting. Toni Rice seconded and all approved. Linda Cutis-Sparks with LTDC motioned to accept their minutes and Alana Cooper seconded and all approved.  
Harrison Smith with the LTPD opened the floor for any public comments.  There being no public comments it was closed.  
The chairman Harrison Smith introduced our new Lt. Governor.

Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser
The Lt. Governor thanked everyone for attending the meeting. He expressed his excitement of the future for CRT in lieu of the budget challenges.  Lt. Governor Nungesser asked all of the members to think outside of the box to create revenues from within in regards to the budget going forward.  He mentioned that he is working on some State Parks joint ventures with the private sectors to raise revenues. The rental car tax in being kicked around at this time with a 3 -6% fee proposed.  This could eventually end up in our budget.  We are talking to legislatures to allow us to enjoy this tax long term.  We should be ok for this fiscal year, but not sure at this time for next year’s budget cuts.  It could be drastic or minimal.  He expressed his excitement about having the opportunity to work with such a great staff and the commissions.  
Trumpet Group - Update
In July of 2011, and every July since, the Office of Lieutenant Governor has given The Staff and Agency(ies) for the Louisiana Office of Tourism (LOT) Marketing Objectives. Primary among them was the need to improve perception of Louisiana as a place to visit, increase web visits, increase intent to visit, increase visitors and increase spend from visitors.  Conventional wisdom being that if we used marketing correctly to accomplish the first three, we would accomplish the last two — visitors and spending. 

Trumpet, together with LOT Staff, has created a system of accountability insuring that all marketing investments focus on generating traffic and conversions amongst potential travelers that guides day to day execution. These are our “Leading” indicators. When we see improvement in leading indicators, we see improvement in the “Lagging” indicators of visitors and spending. This presentation reviews creative by year (’12 Music, ’13 Culture and ’14 Food) and the leading and lagging indicators specific to each. 

Together, we have built an accountable, responsive marketing machine that features the valuable components of our authentic culture that inspire consideration by today’s Experiential Traveler. Behind the scenes, we are constantly disrupting ourselves — challenging the strategy behind our own success. The only way to continue improvement year over year is to understand the changing marketplace and technology that impacts travel consideration, research and decision-making so that we can pivot strategically to stay ahead. In this way, we will not only accomplish the objectives set forth by the Office of Lieutenant Governor, we will go far beyond. 
Miles Marketing Destination – Update
LouisianaTravel.com


Visits:  4,967,127, up 79%


Unique visitors:  3,727,441, up 70%


Page Views:  9,458,487, up 47%

Social Referrals to LouisianaTravel.com


Total:  345,369, up 487%


Facebook:  287,852, up 434%


Twitter:  37,765, up 4,364%


Pinterest:  14,024, up 439%

Email Marketing Results


Email Marketing Benchmarks by Industry – Travel and Tourism


Open Rate Range – 16.9% to 20.7%


Click through rate on delivered 0 2.3%

The Ehrhardt Group - Update 

Since The Ehrhardt Group and the Louisiana Office of Tourism partnership began, we’ve been working towards a victory statement, which is to increase the intent to visit, number of visitors, dollars spent and duration of visit for the entirety of Louisiana, increasing Louisiana’s international notoriety as a premier travel destination.
In order to achieve this, The Ehrhardt Group presented the idea of account service pitching, and utilizing our creative thinking to uncover the interesting, untold stories of Louisiana. The media needs to experience the state as a whole, so our goal has been to showcase the people and places outside of New Orleans through consistent and aggressive outreach. 
Account service pitching allows us to build long-lasting relationships with media and keeps the state top-of-mind with editors and reporters. It also allows us to tie pitches into features reporters are currently working on. In FY15-16, The Ehrhardt Group secured more than 370 million media impressions and more than $8 million in publicity value for the Louisiana Office of Tourism. 

Another way we positively place the state in front of our target visitor audience and promote current or future visits is through special events. 
In FY15-16, The Ehrhardt Group worked on behalf of the Louisiana Office of Tourism to provide strategic public relations counsel and project management for the Louisiana-Lone Star Restaurant Night in Austin, Texas. The objective of this event was to showcase Louisiana as a premier culinary and travel destination, which was done through creating awareness of the event and increasing visibility for all nine participating chefs. 
Prior to the event in October, The Ehrhardt Group implemented a plan that included outreach to all Austin outlets for media coverage with the participating Louisiana chefs, which included cooking segments, background interviews and event mentions. The Ehrhardt Group provided consistent key messaging about the Louisiana Culinary Trails and other Louisiana attractions for all participating chefs to maximize positive media coverage, and developed and pitched comprehensive story angles and media materials for consistent editorial outreach geared toward local, regional and trade media. 

As a result, 16 different Austin media outlets attended the Media and VIP Preview event, and The Ehrhardt Group secured more than 9.5 million media impressions and more than $400,000 in publicity value for the Louisiana Office of Tourism. 
The Ehrhardt Group also traveled to Los Angeles, California, in February to work on behalf of the Louisiana Office of Tourism at the 10th annual Only in Louisiana brunch. The objective here was not only to showcase Louisiana as a premier travel destination, but to introduce newly elected Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser and build a larger media profile in the Los Angeles market (with the intent of increasing visitors to Louisiana).  
The Ehrhardt Group successfully created awareness about the media event, as well as increased visibility for Lt. Governor Nungesser, musical performers and GRAMMY nominees through outreach to all local, regional and national media in the Los Angeles market, in addition to King Cake media drops, media interviews and desk-side meetings with outlets such as the New York Times, Association News, Sports Travel magazine, Los Angeles Times, CRN Talk Radio, etc. 
To date, The Ehrhardt Group has secured more than 5 million media impressions and more than $56,000 in publicity value for the Louisiana Office of Tourism. 
By positioning Louisiana as a premier travel destination through special events and feature stories, Google named “What to do in Louisiana?” as a top 10 travel search of 2015. And The Ehrhardt Group plans to continue this trend throughout the year by differentiating Louisiana from other Gulf Coast states, increasing awareness of attractions across all 64 parishes and reminding visitors of the variety of offering that Louisiana provides.
The Ehrhardt Group is looking forward to continuing the conversation for the reminder of the fiscal year through ongoing creative outreach, and by showcasing Louisiana to the world and developing global relationships at U.S. Travel’s Associations IPW.
Kyle Edmiston – Assistant Secretary

Kyle thanked everyone for being there for their service and thanked the Lt. Governor for giving him the opportunity to continue working with him to promote the great state of Louisiana as a travel destination.  Kyle elaborated on the goals and the mission statement for LOT.  This is to market and promote the brand showcasing Louisiana as a travel destination.  Increasing revenue generated by the tourism industry and contributing to the economic impact of tourism in all 64 parishes.  We achieve that goal by positioning Louisiana as a destination with a plethora of indigenous of music genres, a culinary destination, and the festival capitol of the world, an outdoor enthusiasts dream and the nation’s most distinctive cultural experience.  To do this the Louisiana Office of Tourism should add value to our programs that showcase our local destinations.  This is accomplished through our competitive grants programs, the cooperative marketing program and the buying opportunities for campaign advertising and some of the cooperative advertising missions.  We should also excel at offering programs and opportunities that only the Office of Tourism is capable of producing.  
Updates on past events and future events:

Culinary Celebrations


Summit in August 2015

August – 2017 Campaign


Southern Living – 50th Anniversary - #64 and 64 (parishes)

Sept. – Partnership w/Chef John Besh- The Big Easy in Big Apple


Meier’s FAM Tour


Travel South – International

a. New Orleans – Dec. of 2014

b. Charlotte – 2015 – LA had more delegates than any other states including the host state.

NTA – New Orleans – Showcased LA

Travel South – Domestic

a. 50th Anniversary in Shreveport, LA  in March of 2015

b. Winston – Salem – This year we will host breakfast
Canadian Sales Mission – April - 2016 – Toronto/ Vancouver

National Tourism Week – Celebrate with the Lt. Governor – Tourism Industry gets the spotlight

TAP – Tour Operators – Partnership

Atlanta Food & Wine Festival – June 2016 

International Travel Trade Marketing 

IPW – Largest Travel Trade Show in North America – It will return to New Orleans in 2025

Kyle is getting ready to start his 5th year as the assistant secretary and very appreciative to the Lt. Governor for the opportunity to allow us all to pick our passion in Louisiana.  Under the Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser’s leadership Kyle expects us to surpass every record that has been set.  It’s been a true team effort with all of the industry partners.  Kyle opened the floor for questions.  
Lt. Governor Billy Nungesser
Talked about the theme for Louisiana (Pick your Passion) and asked all of the commission members for their input on any ideas both now and in the future on keeping or changing the logo and to help grow the tourism industry.  

Historical Markers

Alana Cooper with the Louisiana Tourism Development Commission asked for a motion for the approval of the request for 3 Historical Markers.  Janice Delerno made the motion and Brandy Evans seconded and the motion carried and all markers were accepted and approved. 

Other Business

A motion was made by David McLemore and seconded by Toni Rice to allow Bill Langkopp with the Hotel and Motel Association to talk on HB 59.
Mr. Langkopp asked the commissions and all those present to help support HB 59 by Representative Moreno.  This bill is going before the legislature on February 25th and provides relative to imposition of the state sales and use tax on hotels.  11 states are currently collecting sales tax on hotels and 23 states are pending to do so.  It’s a great opportunity for the state of Louisiana and for the hotels and motels.
There being no other business Toni Rice made a motion to close the meeting and it was seconded by Brandi Evans.  All approved and the meeting adjourned at 10:55 AM.
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